[image: image1.emf] 

[image: image2.jpg]


Year  5  Homework letter 
20-10-17
As part of our ‘Love Project’ for the Autumn term we are asking families to support Operation Christmas Child.  Operation Christmas Child is a project of Samaritan’s Purse, a Christian international relief organisation. Their mission is to provide children affected by war, poverty, natural disaster, famine, with shoeboxes filled with small toys, hygiene items, and school supplies. If you would like to support this project, please could your child bring a shoe box filled with gifts into school by Monday 6th  November. What goes into the box is fun, but what comes out of it is eternal. For more information about how to fill a shoe box and to see the impact a simple shoebox gift packed and sent with love, has on a child and how it reaches into a community please visit www.operationchristmaschild.org.uk.
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English





“Should we save the kelp forests?” This contentious question has been the focus of our English lessons this week. Children were given the task of writing a balanced argument about the survival of the kelp forests. The overwhelming feeling in the class is that we should be doing everything we can to save the kelp forests. However, when writing a balanced argument, the children have learnt that we als0 have to consider the opposing point of view. Many children found it challenging to find reasons why we shouldn’t save the kelp forest. When writing their balanced arguments, the children focused on the following key features of persuasive writing: parenthesis, modal verbs and rhetorical questions. 





Maths


Our focus in Maths this week has been fractions. We have been focusing on four key areas:





1: Finding fractions of numbers and quantities using fractions as operators. For example: find 4/6 of £126.





2: Counting forward and backwards in simple fractions, recognising fraction sequences and finding the term-to-term rule. For example: ½, 1, 1 ½ , 2….  





3: Identifying, naming and writing equivalent fractions of a given fraction, represented visually. For example:            ½  = 2/4,      ¼  = 2/8.





4: Comparing and ordering fractions whose denominations are all multiples of the same number. For example: 9/12 is equivalent to ¾ 

















Homework


There will be no formal homework over half term. Please encourage your child to read everyday and practise their multiplication tables, inparticular the 6, 7, 8 and 9 multiplication tables. 





Over the half term please could your child collect 2-3 toilet tube rolls, and a glass jam jar. These need to be in school for the first Monday back after half term. Many thanks in advance. 





Could I also remind you about our appeal for shoe boxes filled with small gifts in aid of Operation Christmas Child. These need to be returned by the 6th November. 
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We hope you have a lovely half term.


Mrs Brooks, Mr Cook and Mr Day





Dates for your diary


Monday 30th October: PTFA cinema (3.15-5.15pm)


Monday 6th November: Tag Rugby Years 5 – 6, Oxted School, (3.30 – 5.00pm)


Thursday 16th November: School photographer – pre-school (8.30 am start) siblings, individual.


Wednesday 22nd November: Girls football, Years 5 – 6, Oxted School (3.30 – 5.00pm)


Tuesday 28th, Wednesday 29th, Thursday 30th November: Parents’ Evening (3.30 – 5.30pm)








